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February 2015
Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Changes and Improvements– Through a generous family donation via the Ladies Auxiliary a blanket warmer was recently purchased for Bear Creek. 
An upgraded flat screen TV was donated by a family for use in our Palliative Care Suite.
We are gradually replacing our old battery operated hand sanitizer dispensers with more reliable manual dispensers.
[image: image3.wmf]Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 

You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for Home events such as: 

Dan Sckelter entertains on Wed. March 4th at 2 pm

Gary Munn entertains on Fri. March 6th at 6:30 pm

Bernie Gilmore entertains on Mon. March 9th at 2:00 pm

St. Patty’s Day with Franky Baby on Tues., March 17th at 6:30 pm

IODE Bingo on Tues. March 24th at 2:00 pm

Uptown Dixieland Band on Wed. March 25th at 2:00 pm

Dance Factor Dance Recital on Sat. March 28th at 1:45 pm
Income Tax Info. mailed out with February statements - Please watch for income tax receipts mailed in January for resident accommodation fees paid in 2014.  Call our front office if you have not received your receipt.
[image: image4.png]©)
S )
L)



Resident Valuables – We strongly suggest that resident valuables [jewelry etc.] not be kept in the resident’s room or worn by the resident. If the family or resident absolutely insist on bringing these items into the Home we have a strong box at reception for their use or, at the very worst, the resident should keep the items in a locked box. The Lodge regretfully cannot be held responsible for missing valuables.
More Staff Critically Needed to Meet Resident Care Needs
Seniors in long term care homes have greater care requirements than ever before but with current staffing levels, homes are having serious difficulty meeting their needs, warns the Ontario Association of Non-Profit Homes and Services for Seniors (OANHSS).

Provincial data shows that in 2013-14, 83% of new admissions had high to very high levels of impairment compared to 76% in 2009. Long term care residents are simply not receiving the care they need and, without additional support, will increasingly be at risk.
"At 3.4 hours per resident per day, current staffing levels continue to fall far short of the 4.0 hours per resident per day recommended in a 2008 report on staffing in long term care homes," says Donna Rubin, OANHSS CEO. "The recommendation was right then and it is right now, but it will take a significant provincial commitment to close this gap." 
"We are doing the best we can, but we simply do not have enough staff to provide the care necessary to meet the growing needs of residents," says Tim Siemens, Executive Director of Tabor Manor in St. Catharines and Pleasant Manor in Niagara-on-the-Lake, and President of OANHSS.
Over 78,000 residents live in Ontario's 630 long term care homes, and demand continues to grow with more than 20,000 seniors on waiting lists. Seniors are coming into long term care with increasingly complex care requirements, such as intravenous therapies and peritoneal dialysis, as well as advanced forms of dementia and aggressive behaviours, which only add to the concerns about safety.

[image: image5.wmf]OANHSS is urging the government through the next provincial budget to increase staffing levels to a provincial average of 4.0 hours per resident per day over the next three years, at a cost of approximately $385 million. OANHSS' request is outlined in its recent provincial budget submission, available at  www.oanhss.org. 
[OANHSS is the provincial association, of which Strathmere lodge is a member, representing not-for-profit providers of long term care, services and housing for seniors.]
Special BSO Funding- Thanks to the South West LHIN [Local Health Integration Network] for additional Behavioral Supports Ontario funding. 
We are receiving money for Comfort Room equipment [located on Bear Creek] and an additional 20 hours per week of specialized BSO staffing for the first 3 months of 2015.

Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.
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While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building. 
In the event of any outbreak here at the Lodge you are requested to restrict your visitation to only one individual in the Home in order to prevent cross infections.   

We had short outbreak in December and another in January and thank all visitors, residents and staff for their cooperation in beating the bug.
Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. The next meeting is at 1:30 p.m., Monday, March 9, in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. 
Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information. Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk.
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Dental Services- Interested in making use of in-house dental services [check-ups, cleanings, restorations, extractions, dentures] for your resident through our service provider MULTIGEN, [Head Office located at 2430 Don Reid Dr. Ottawa ON K1H9Z9]? 
You can call them at 1-877-459-3273, e-mail at info@mulitgenhealthcare.com , or go their website at www.multigenhealthcare.com.  
Initial dental assessment is $29.50.
Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. 
Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge, and are available for your review. 
Find additional copies of this edition on our Public Information Board in the main lobby. 
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Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.tL
